华询教育 2015 秋季班初二英语期中考试试卷

	辅导站()	
	试卷由基础分(100) 注意:考生务必按答题要求在	+附加分	(20),满	分(120))分,考证	式时间(60)分钟
Pa	art 1 Listening(12 分	^)					
I.]	Listen to the passage and s	ay whethe	er the foll	owing s	tatements	s are true	or false : (6%)
() 1. One Sunday morning	g, Mr Robe	ert went fo	r a walk	in the co	untryside.	
() 2. Mr Robert is probabl	y a farmer					
() 3. A cyclist hit Mr Robe	ert when h	e was wal	king in 1	the field.		
() 4. Mr Robert fell to the	ground an	d was bac	lly hurt.			
() 5. The cyclist felt sorry	about wha	at he had o	lone.			
() 6. From the story we kn	ow Mr Ro	bert was	humoro	us.		
II.	. Listen to the dialogue and	complete	the follo	wing se	ntences: (6%)	
1.	When they were walking in	the street,	Tony sudo	denly tu	rned back	and	away.
2.	Tony was 5 years old and a h	nead	than h	is sister	•		
3.	Tony was about 120 centime	etres tall w	ith brown	hair and	d	eyes.	
4.	Tony was wearing a yellow	v	vith a Sno	opy on t	he back o	f it.	
5	Jane lived at 50 Str	eet and he	r telephor	ne numb	er is 3284	5579.	
6.	Mr White told Jane not to	and	d promise	d to help	her find	Tony.	
Pa	art II Vocabulary and	Gramn	nar (53	3分)			
I. '	Write out the words accord	ling to the	e paraphr	ases an	d phoneti	ics: (5%)	
	If there is an accident, you r						ne something, i
	official way)				`		٥
2.	The thief s a purse	from that	young lac	ly on th	e bus. (to	ok somethi	ing that was no
	ours)		, ,	,			C
-	We are having t wit	h our car.	It won't st	art. (a p	roblem or	difficulty	of some type)
	They described this apartme					J	J1 /
	This is the best film I have _						
	_						
II.	. Choose the best answer (岌	达出最适 当	当的答案)	: (20%)			
() 1. There is ı		-			er.	
	A. a B. ar				D. the		
() 2. The man hurried						ital.
`		/					
(this pro	hlem at	once		

	A. with B. in	C. on D. at			
() 4. The twins April 5, 19	990.			
	A. were born on	B. was born in			
	C. was born on	D. were born in			
() 5. My ambition is an ar	rchitect in the future.			
	A. will be	B. to be			
	C. will become	D. become			
() 6. I went to my father at t	he airport Saturday evening.			
	A. seeon	B. seein			
	C. meetin	D. meeton			
() 7. It be Bill's father. He h	as gone to the US to attend a meeting.			
	A. must	B. may			
	C. mustn't	D. can't			
() 8. The train passed a tunn	nel.			
	A. cross	B. across			
	C. through	D. over			
() 9. Will you us in the discr				
	A. attend B. take part in				
() 10. The children the str				
		C. stared at D. looked			
(s visiting the zoo this time yesterday.			
		C. to are D. were			
() 12. It seldom rains in this country,				
	A. does it	B. doesn't it			
	C. is it	D. isn't it			
() 13. One day a man saw				
	A. strange something	B. something strange			
	C. strange anything	D. anything strange			
() 14 bad weather it is!				
	A. What	B. What a			
,	C. How	D. How a			
(thai now. Because he Japan. I think he wil			
	return in a week.	5.1			
	A. is going to	B. has gone to			
,	C. has been to	D. goes			
() 16Sorry. I didn't return your boo	ok on time.			
	A. Lagrag with you	D. Vou're welcome			
	A. I agree with you	B. You're welcome D. That's a good idea.			
	C. It doesn't matter	D. That's a good idea			

() 17. Do you know	during	the coming summ	er holida	ıy?	
	A. what will Tom do		B. what did Ton			
	C. what Tom will do)	D. what Tom di	d		
() 18. Jane plays th	e piano best in o	ur class, so I never	forget _	the	music she played
	for the first tin	ie.				
	A to hear	B heard	C hearing]	D hear	
() 19. Nancy	lots of cha	arity work in her fr	ee time s	since she	entered college.
	A has done	B will do	C was	doing	D i	is doing
() 20. President O	bama said that hi	s visit to	o China v	vas wond	erful.
	A four-days'	B four-day	C for	ır days		D four-days
Ш	. Complete the following	ng passage with the	he words or phrase	s in the l	oox. Each	word can only be
	used once.(将下列单	司或词组填入空格	。每空格限填一词,	, 每词只	能填一次。	(4%)
	A. lessons B.	what C.	educational	D. inter	resting	E. outside
	Spring is coming.	Γhe sun is shinin	g, the weather is g	getting w	armer, an	id the flowers are
blo	ooming(盛开的). It i	s time for us to	take school trips w	vith frien	ds. Next,	we will find out
	1students from	n different count	ries do on their sc	hool trip	s. Why d	o we take school
tri	ps? School trips are a	great chance to	learn2	the clas	ssroom in	new, interesting
an	d practical(实践的) v	vays. For examp	le, on a trip to a fa	arm, we	can see so	ome of the things
we	e have been learning a	bout in our	_3 When vis	iting scie	ence muse	eums, we can see
sc	ience in action. But n	ot all school trip	s are4	Some ar	e just for	fun, like trips to
Di	sneyland.					
	. Fill in the blank in					
	His with					
	I am sure he will say			his mis	take.(real	ize)
	Don't feel					
	A guide always take			there.		
	Car is a					
	He found some					
7.	Every morning the b	uses are	with students.	(crowd)		
V	Fill in the blanks with	th the verbs in t	heir nroner forms	(対词话		等をといく 5%)
	He usually			`	.=///٢٩٥	Cru).(370)
	He (leav			ocis.		
	Go and ask the polic			ne way		
	I know she			us way.		
	"A man			said the	woman	
J.	4 1 111W11	Secur, my moone	phone just now.	buru tiit	,, Oman.	

VI. Rewrite the sentences as required (根据要求改写句子): (12%) The book cost him three dollars. (改为否定句) The book _____ him three dollars. They go to Australia every two years.(对划线部分提问) ____ do they go to Australia? I saw the old man twice in the park vesterday. (对划线部分提问) you see twice in the park yesterday? 4. There was little time left. She went to the bus stop in a hurry. (保持原句意思不变) There was little time left. She the bus stop. 5. The new hall is so big that it can hold 500 people.(保持原句意思不变) The new hall is ______ to hold 500 people. 6. played, reading, they, the, chess, instead, book, of (连词成句) Part 3 Reading (35分) I. Reading Comprehension: (A) The Han Dynasty(朝代) in China ruled from 206 B.C. to A.D.220. A dynasty is a line of rulers from the same family that holds power for a long time. Liu Bang was the first ruler of the Han Dynasty. He called himself King of Han, which was one of the states he ruled. Liu followed the teaching of the Chinese thinker Confucius(孔子). These teachings stressed love, goodness, and learning. Liu set up a school for children to learn Confucianism(儒教). They also learned writing, poetry, and art. A later Han ruler, Wudi, created a civil service examination. People could go to school to study for this test. Those who passed became government officials. Wudi opened the Silk Road. This trade route(路线) linked China with other countries. To the Han people, family included all of the living generations. It also included ancestors(祖先) who had died and people who had not been born yet. The Han people believed that it was a good luck to have five generations living together. The father was the head of the family. He decided what his children would do and whom they married. A woman could be the family head if her husband died. Boys were educated at school, but girls received their education at home. Most of the people were farmers. They lived in mud houses. More than one family might live together and work the land. They worked from sunup until sundown. About 10 percent of the people lived in the cities. Cities were laid out(布局) in a square. A wall surrounded each city. One entered or left through a gate, watched by guards. People shopped in the marketplace. At that time people lived peacefully and happily. Choose the best answer (选择正确的答案) 6% 1. A dynasty (朝代) is a line of rulers from the same family that A) holds power for a long time B) lives together

D) sets up a school for children

C) creates a service exams

2.	The Silk Road is							
	A) the road leading to the ruler's palace							
	B) a trade route that li	nked China with other o	countries					
	C) the longest river in	China.						
	D) a marketplace in th	e west						
3. 1	It was a good luck for the	e Han people to have	living togethe	r.				
	A) people of five		B) five generati	ons				
C) three generations			D) a husband, a	D) a husband, a wife, and children				
4. 1	From the passage, one ca	an infer(推断) that Liu I	Bang					
	A) wanted only to be i	rich	B) liked war ve	ry much				
	C) valued(重视) educa	ation	D) valued trade					
5. I	Han cities were laid out	(布局)						
	A) in a circle	B) in a square	C) along one lon	g street D) along rivers				
6.	The best title for this pas	sage is						
	A) Learning and Trade	e	B) Han People					
	C) Life of People durin	g the Han Dynasty	D) Silk Road in	D) Silk Road in China				
			(D)					
CI.		. ,	(B)	() ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **				
	100se the words or e 格内,使短文通顺):		iplete the passag	e(选择最恰当的词或短语填入				
	Norway lies close	to the North Pole.	It is very cold	there in winter. There are only				
	1 hours of sur	nlight every day.						
	To most people of	Norway, skiing is th	ne best way to ha	ve2 in winter. Almost				
eve	eryone skis. Children	learn to ski soon afte	er they learn to wa	alk.				
	Long long ago in	Norway, there were	s3 buse	es or trains or automobiles. The				
pe	ople had to find a v	way to walk over th	ne deep snow. Sl	kis were the right answer! And				
No	orwegians have been s	skiing ever since.						
	4 they lo	ve winter, the people	e of Norway are h	appy to see summer come. They				
	5 the out-of-d	oor at any time of th	e year. In summe	r they swim and sunbathe. Some				
pe	ople go hiking and r	nountain climbing.	The few short sur	mmer months are busy ones for				
No	orwegian farmers, too							
() 1. A. few	B. a few	C. little	D. a little				
() 2. A. lunch	B. difficulty	C. sunlight	D. fun				
() 3. A. many	B. some	C. no	D. lots				
() 4. A. Since	B. Because	C. But	D. Though				
() 5. A. hate	B. talk	C. enjoy	D. watch				

Read the passage and fill in the blanks with proper words(在空格内填入适当的词,使其内容通顺,每空格一词,首字母已给:(6%)

Carla was riding the bus with her elder brother, Brian. It was pretty hot outside, so they decided to get o___1 __ the bus and buy some cold drinks. They got their refreshments(活力恢复) and took a walk down the street.

As they waited at the crosswalk, they saw a wonderful new car come up. As they admired(羡慕) the car, the passenger door opened a bit and an empty juice b 2 rolled out. Then the light turned green and the car sped off.

Carla and Brain could hardly believe it. Who would put trash(垃圾) in the middle of the street? Brian n___3 all the other trash in the street and on sidewalks. He explained to Carla how much he hated litter and how lazy it was to be a "litterbug" (垃圾虫). They decided that they had to get their neighbourhood cleaned up.

When they got home, Carla and Brian wrote a letter.

They suggested that the city put public trash cans in every corner. They described how they felt about people littering in their town. They wrote that they wanted to see the streets and sidewalks cleaned up. They $e_{\underline{}}$ asked everyone in the neighbourhood to sign the letter. Then Brian sent it to the mayor (\overline{n}) .

A few weeks later, Brian told Carla he wanted to s____5 her something. He took his sister for a walk up the street. What do you think they saw? There were new trash cans on every corner and hardly any litter on the sidewalks!

The mayor had listened to them. Carla and Brian were happy and p____6___. They decided they would always help keep their town clean.

(D)

Read the passage and fill in the blanks with proper words(在空格内填入适当的词,使其内容通顺,每空格一词,首字母已给:(6%)

A nurse took a tired soldier to the bed. "Your son is here," she said to the old man. She had to say the words several times b = 1 the old man's eyes opened.

The old man *dimly* (模糊地) saw a young man in a Marine Corps uniform standing beside the bed. He reached out his hand. The soldier took it. The nurse brought a chair so that the soldier could sit by the bed.

Nights are long in hospitals, \underline{b} all through the night, the young man sat there in the *ward* (病房), holding the old man's hand and offering him words of love and encouragement.

Sometimes, the nurse suggested that the young man move away and rest a while, but he refused. Whenever the nurse came into the ward, the soldier was *oblivious* (遗忘的) of her and of the night noises of the hospital.

Now and then, she heard him say a few gentle words. The dying man said \underline{n} 3, only holding tightly to his son's hand all through the night.

Early in the morning, the old man died. The soldier went to tell the nurse. While she did what she had to do, he waited.

Finally, she returned. She started to offer words of sympathy (同情), but the soldier stopped her. "That's not n=4 Who was that man?" he asked.

The nurse was $\underline{s} \underline{5}$. "He was your father," she answered.

"No, he wasn't," the soldier replied. "I never saw him before in my life."

"Then why didn't you say something when I took you to him?"

"I knew right away that there had been a <u>m 6</u>, but I also knew he needed his son, and his son just wasn't here. When I realized that he was too sick to tell whether or not I was his son, and that how much he needed me, I stayed."

(E)

Answer the questions (根据短文内容回答下列问题): (12%)



Steven Jobs was born on February 24,1955. When he was a boy, Jobs and his father always worked on electronics. Jobs had always been a clever thinker, but his school life was not successful. And he only spent six months in university before he gave up.

In 1975 Jobs joined a computer club. A member, Steven Woznizk, was trying to build a small computer. Jobs became

interested in such a computer. In 1976, he and Wozniak set up their own company in Jobs' house. They called it the Apple Computer Company. They raised \$1,300 to start the company by selling Job's little bus and Wozniak's calculator.

Jobs and Wozniak tried to make computers smaller and cheaper. The two designed a series of user-friendly personal computers, each computer sold for \$666.66. Their first model, the Apple I, earned them \$774,000. Three years after their second model, the Apple II, sales increased to \$139 million dollars. Apple became successful, and Jobs became its CEO.

However, the next several products from Apple were not very good. Consumers (消费者) were disappointed with them. In 1985, Jobs resigned (辞职) as Apple's CEO to begin a new company called NeXT Inc.

In 1996, Apple bought NeXT for over \$400 million. Jobs returned to work as Apple's CEO again. He put Apple back on track. His wonderful products caught the attention of customers once again. In the following years, Apple introduced such wonderful products as the Macbook Air, iPod, iPhone and iPad. Almost immediately after Apple released (发布) a new product, consumers rushed to its stores to buy the product.

On August 24, 2011, Jobs retired as CEO of Apple. He had health problem for the last few years. In October 5, 2011, he died. His death marked the end of an era (时代).

- 1. What did Jobs do with his father when he was a boy?
- 2. When did Jobs and Wozniak set up their own company?

- 3. Jobs didn't begin a new company called NeXT Inc in 1985, did he?
- 4. Did Jobs' new company get a success?
- 5. Why did Jobs retire as CEO of Apple in 2011?
- 6. What do you think of Jobs?

Part 4 Extra 附加题 (20 分)

they did not dare to follow any further.

Complete the following passage with the words or phrases in the box. Each word or phrase can only be used once

	A. suddenly	B.through the forest	C.about	D.missed	E. prove	
"Wild Ma	an of Shennongjia (神农架)" has long bed	en a mystery	to people. Sir	nce the 1970s,	many local
people hav	e sighted the wild r	nan in the area. From 1	976 to 1981	, the Chinese	scientists had	made three
scientific o	expeditions(科学考	察) during which they	only found	some indirec	et evidence. B	ut recently
Chinese sc	Chinese scientists are again becoming excited1_ the fact that a large hairy animal may live in central					
China. No	w they hope it wor	i't be too long before t	hey are able	e to2 its	existence(存	在). Their
confidence	is the result of a new	v discovery of the myste	ry animal in	Hubei Provinc	ee.	
Ten Ch	ninese engineers, en	njoying a holiday in a N	National Fore	est Park, were	driving down	a road. As
their bus to	urned a corner, the n	nen were3 amazed	by what the	y saw. Three t	tall animals, co	overed with
long black	hair, were crossing	the road. On seeing the	animal, the	engineers imn	nediately stopp	ed and ran

after hem. However, when they saw how the animals moved 4 the forest with great speed and strength,

I. 1._____3.___4.____

A. collected B. study C. refuse D. rely on E. look at

However, scientists are delighted by the discovery, because the engineers were all very educated people and scientists feel they can __1_ what they described.

After the discovery, scientists returned to the forest and __2_ some hair and measured footprints. About 20 inches appears to be the animal's foot! Chinese scientists have now set up a special group to exchange information and make a __3_ of the forest. But in the meantime, some people __4_ to believe that this half-man, half-monkey exists. They will not believe that it is real until one of the animals have been caught.

II. 1. ______ 2. _____ 3. _____ 4. _____

As we all know that there are still many electric bike riders in the world. when someone laughs at those who ride bikes instead of driving the car, it's really hard to laugh at anyone riding the sleek(光滑的) looking Shadow ebike, as what its makers' saying, that is "the world's first wireless (无线的) power-assist

electric bicycle".

The almost entirely wire-free ebike has no brake or gear cables (刹车和齿轮), and no ugly wires in all part of it. all the necessary wiring and electronics that do exist, are tucked away inside the bike's front wheel, that includes the motor, lithium polymer battery and the Daymak Drive controller, which wirelessly keeps the bike going, if your cell phone is running out of juice, the wheel also has a USB port, a charging port, and an LED battery power display.

The Shadow ebike is currently selling for \$1,999, which is clearly an expensive way to bike to work—but hey, at least you know your cell phone will be charged.

III. Answer the following questions1. There are hardly people to ride the electric bikes in the world, are there?
2. According to Shadow ebike's makers' claiming, what is Shadow ebike?
3. Where are the necessary wiring and electronics of Shadow ebike?
4. What does "run out of juice" in the passage mean in Chinese?
5. Does the wheel have a USB port?
6. What's the price of Shadow ebike?